
Marcelo (in  blue)

Dear pastors and praying friends,

April was a great month for us! God has done some wonderful things that we will report on, and we have a lot to look forward
to in May. Here is a recap and a look ahead. Thank you for your prayers for us. You are having a part in the ministry here in
Chile through them.

I met Marcelo on visitation in February. He was going through a hard time and had gone to the park, hoping to find a church
out there preaching. There are several false gospel preachers here, and it is not uncommon to see them in the park spreading
their lies. Thankfully, I was the one he met, and after attending our church for a few weeks, he was saved! Please pray for him,
as well as so many others who are looking for some kind of hope in their lives!

I also want to tell you about Yolanda. She is a new believer at the church, and is  in a very 
turbulent stage of life. However, she is  faithful to attend church, and  meets with Hannah 
every week for discipleship. She is growing, and has a desire to see others know the Lord.

On April 3-4 we had the “multiplícate” or “multiply yourself” conference, which  has a 
focus on discipleship and helping Christians be involved in reproducing  themselves in 
others. This was a huge blessing and help to our church people.

Rodrigo, another man from  the church is signed up for the next semester, and will be 
taking two classes. He  recently told me he has a desire to help teach and be involved at the 
church, and would also like to get his full degree from the Seminary one day. Exciting! 

In May, we have our Mother’s Day event on the 11 ,  and the Women’s and Young th

Ladies conference on the 17 , where Hannah will be teaching a workshop! She’s a th

little nervous, but I am confident in her ability to do well and be a blessing to the ladies 
present. Please pray for these special events!

Our building fund is now over 33%! That means we are ⅓ of the way to a building, Lord
willing. Please be praying for us as we continue to raise the needed money for a building, 
and for the Lord to provide the funds for us as well. I really want to ask you to pray for 
God to provide us a building this year. Owning a church building would go a long way
as we seek to establish a fully autonomous, local, independent Baptist church here in Padre Hurtado. If  you would like to help
with that, you can send a donation to:

Attn: Shreve Building Fund P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville GA, 30534

Thank you so much for all your prayers and support. We would not be able to be here in Chile
without y’all behind us. Thank you for all you do for the Lord Jesus and the cause of
world evangelism. God bless each and every one of you.

 In Christ,

Kyle, Hannah, Isabella, Isaiah, Isla Shreve
Heb 11:6
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